
EL DORADO COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE 
SHERIFF JEFF LEIKAUF 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Board of Supervisors 

CC: Tiffany Schmid, Chief Administrative Officer 

FROM: Monica Ferguson, Agency Chief Fiscal Officer 
Bryan Golmitz, Undersheriff 

SUBJECT: Retroactive Agreement for Services #8346 Garibaldi -
Legistar Item 24-0052; January 23, 2024 

DATE: January 10, 2024 

The purpose of this memorandum is to provide an explanation for the retroactive nature of agreement 
#8346 with Mr. Garibaldi. 

For over 25 years the Sheriff's Office has utilized Mr. Garibaldi's property in Fairplay as a location for 
radio equipment. The utilization of his property allows for the Sheriff's Office radios to work in more 
remote areas of the County, without this ability communication would be limited leading to an added 
risk to deputies patrolling South County. 

EDSO staff have been attempting to reach out to Mr. Garibaldi since 2022, however, given the 
remote location of his property and lack of modern communication at his disposal attempts were 
futile. In 2023, staff were able to meet with Mr. Garibaldi onsite and negotiate for a lease that extends 
through 2028. Given the length of the agreement, EDSO will have ample time for future negotiations 
prior to the end of the new agreement. 
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